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A few dates to put on your calendars:
Bank Holidays ~ 1st May and 8th May
Friday ~ 5th May.  Street Party for the King’s Coronation.  All come 
in party clothes.
9th May – 12th May ~ Year 6 SATs.
Wednesday 10th May ~ New Induction Evening for our new starters.
Tuesday 16th May – Stay and Play sessions for our new Ducklings 
15:45-16:45. Parents are welcome to a drink in The Wing.
Wednesday 17th May ~ (PTFA)17:30 – 18:30 Storytime for our 
Ducklings and KS1 children.  Come back to school in your pj’s (if 
you want) for a bedtime story and cookie.
Tuesday 23rd May – Stay and Play sessions for our new Ducklings 
15:45-16:45. Parents are welcome to a drink in The Wing.
Wednesday 24th May ~ (PTFA) Film Night for KS2 from 17:30.  Film 
with drinks and some treats.
Wednesday 14th June ~ (PTFA) Sports’ Day from 13:00 – 17:00 with 
BBQ afterwards and a BIG Sing on the field.
Thursday 6th July ~ Little Chicks Graduation
Friday 7th July - Summer Fair 13:30-15:30 Children only.
15:30-17:30 families to join the fun.  Raffle to be called at 17:00
Week beginning the 10th July ~ Transition week in new classes.
Friday 14th July ~ End of Year Reports to go home.
Week Beginning 17th July ~ Year 6 end of year events. (production, 
BBQ, Leavers’ assembly)



Our fire alarm went off during our lunchtime today. The children and 
staff vacated the building quickly and safely.  Upon checking the 
building, no fire or smoke was detected but the alarm could not be 
silenced meaning the fire brigade had to be called.  The fire brigade 
arrived very quickly on site and gave the entire premises a thorough 
check.  Eventually they found the source – a fire alarm panel had been 
broken.  

A KS2 pupil had purposefully pressed the glass to trigger the alarm.

All the junior pupils have been spoken to about the seriousness of 
such a prank – wasting the valuable time and services of the fire 
brigade which could mean that someone in genuine need of their 
assistance was in danger, the lunches that have been wasted, the cost 
of paying lunchtime staff over time along with the upset that such a 
situation causes some of our pupils.  I ask that you please reinforce 
this message at home.

We have unfortunately had to cancel today’s star of the week because 
of this as our lunchtime was delayed for over an hour.  We are very 
sorry to those parents that have organised work commitments around 
this three o’clock celebration.  



Our winners with their 
trophy!



Achievements…..
We are always very proud to learn about what takes place 
outside of school and have been super impressed with the 
achievements of these children:

Abigail has participated in an acro
dance competition where she came 2nd

out of 30. Abigail also placed 6th in the 
improv and tricks section.  She is very 
modest about her achievements which 
is a lovely quality!

These two amazing footballers (Marcie and 
Ava Mae) won their tournament with Ava 
Mae being given a special award for an 
‘outstanding moment’!  Very proud of them 
both and look forward to supporting their 
future games.



Lola had a very busy weekend!!! She 
travelled to Birmingham on Friday to 
audition for the Elmhurst ballet school 
junior and then attended a competition 
against people three years older than her 
and walked away with:
First place modern
First place song and dance
First place ballet
Highest mark
Most entertaining
And 5th place out of 17 in miss Lancashire 
dancer!

Freddie entered an 
international taekwondo 
tournament in Manchester at 
the weekend and achieved 
GOLD !
We are extremely proud of 
him !


